
 

 

	
	
	
Operations: 

• We responded to 62 calls in May. 
• Rec Center Kids Camp visited Station 5 last week. I have heard that it was their favorite visit. 
• At the school’s request, we attended the Colorado 8-man football all-star game at the school. 
• It’s the busy season with lots of events, the county fair, and increasing calls. 
• To increase communication, training, constancy, and comradery, we instituted a 6-hour-per-month shift 

requirement for in-district members beginning June 1. We will seek feedback from them in a few 
months. 

 
Wildland/Mitigation: 

• The mitigation phone continues to be very busy. 
• One of the biggest benefits of the mitigation program is the ability to have additional responders in the 

district. On the 14th, we had a call in Corona Heights, and because of the mitigation crew, we had 
personnel on the scene in 4 minutes.   

• On May 13 we hosted the core team CWPP meeting at Station 3 
• Andrew attended the community CWPP meeting 
• We are hoping to get B57 listed in the next few days 
• I won’t be surprised if fire restrictions are in place soon if the weather does not change 

 
Administration:  

• The audit was done remotely due to the noise of the roof project 
• Spreadsheet attached with grant updates.  
• Continue to meet with USDA to work through the CDS grant funding 
• The new Forester for Clear Creek Water Shed is working some days from Station 3 
• Attending regular meetings to attempt to keep up to speed on upcoming legislation 
• Jen Lomeli accepted the 32-hour per week Administrative Assistant position, she begins July 1st 
• I have been spending a LOT of time doing plan reviews for county fire alarm systems and residential 

driveways 
• We are transitioning to Fire Marshal Services for sprinkler and commercial plan reviews 

 
Training:    

• New JPR and Cert tracking in ESO is up and running 
 
R&R: 

• Onboarding of new volunteers wrapped up on 6/4 
• Interviews are being scheduled for the next round of volunteers 
• Dave Coykendall (one of our volunteers) produced a new recruiting brochure 
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